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	Issue/Scenario:
	The Department provides Bullet Resistant Body Armor.   What is the requirement for wearing?


	Discussion:
	The Department has purchased body armor for all members of the department.
Officers are required to wear body armor anytime they are in uniform, whether in the field or in other duty assignments.

Non-uniform assignments must keep the body armor immediate available for use.  This means that it must be in the car with you when driving a city vehicle or when otherwise on-duty.  The vest should be carried inside the passenger compartment of the vehicle.  The vest may be locked in the trunk of the vehicle when you are out of the vehicle for short periods such as lunch or other activities.  Heat inside a locked vehicle truck during the summer months can seriously degrade the performance of the vest.

Uniform officers should be aware that because vests have become commonplace in law enforcement, there has been an increase in the number of officers being shot in the head and neck areas which are not protected.  Officers working at night are encouraged not to wear white t-shirts that create a visible white patch just above the vest which can be used as an aiming point.

A study by the FBI who tracks Law Enforcement Officers killed in the Line of Duty has determined that the “risk of sustaining a fatal injury for officers who do not routinely wear body armor is 14 times greater than for officers who do.”

Wear your vest!!
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